Aitkin American Indian Parent Advisory Committee (AIPAC) Notes
Wednesday, September 20, 2017


[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Present:  Brad Kelvington, Jesse Peterson, Tabatha Boyd, Lisa DeMars

· Introductions were made and each member received a copy of the AI District Bylaws.
· Discussion on American Indian World’s Best Work Force funding was discussed.
· Funding is based on the number of AI students in the district as of October 1st of the previous year.  For the 2017-18 school year the AIPAC will create an Indian Education Program Plan from the state funding of $22,506.00
· Suggestions for the Indian Education Program Plan (IEPP) included
· Writing the Outcomes and Goals based on the IEPP for the entire student population so as not to indicate students in small cell sizes.
· However, writing the strategies and budget for goal achievement specifically for the American Indian students.
· Possible suggestions to look into for the strategies and goal area on the IEPP include:
· American Indian planning and curriculum writing time (28 grade level teachers (k-6) 10 hours each x $22 an hour = $6,160)
· 7 early childhood and kindergarten teacher’s collaboration planning time for kindergarten readiness (7 teacher’s x 5 hours’ x $22 = $770)
· MIEA Conference – Tabatha and I attend for resources 
· Poverty or Diversity training/speakers for the April 27th In-service date
· Possible resources are:  Resource, Training and Solutions, NJPA, Onamia School District, historical trauma training (Tabatha will look into), Jason Long, Ruby Payne, & Dr. Sharroky Hollie (Foley had this speaker on culturally and linguistically responsive teaching and learning)
· Cultural norms (Tabatha)
· Academic support/tutor –  after school with CLP’s  
· Transportation after school – targeting students in grades 3-8 
· Help with Parent costs – backpacks, school supplies, school pictures – tribes disperse to families through JOM
· Leave partial stipend in for Julie and counselors as a way to address cultural and social/emotional support and college and career readiness 
Based on the discussion and suggestions for the IEPP, we will look into speakers for diversity/poverty for the Prek-12 staff for the April 27th In-service date, determine MIEA conference costs, look at academic support for students and continue check and connect services with elementary and high school counselors to write into the plan. The committee members will look into different speakers and let Lisa know of any.

The plan is due to the state on October 1st.  Lisa will write the plan and send it out to the committee for review and feedback by September 25, 2017.
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